
 
 

 

 

3125, chemin Capelton 
 Website   www.northhatley.org     Phone 819 842-2754 

Info Village 

Council members and Town Hall  
Staff members wish you all  

the very best for 2019. 
  

Peace, joy and love  
throughout the Holiday Season! 

W in t e r  2 0 1 9  

 

 



 
 

IMPORTANT DATES FOR 2019 
 

Regular Council Meetings for 2019 will be held on: 

 

 

 

. 
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The Municipality 

at your service  
 
Mayor  
Michael Page 
Councillor, seat #1 
Pauline Farrugia 
Councillor, seat #2 
Marcella Davis-Gerrish 
Councillor, seat #3 
Guy Veillette 
Councillor, seat #4 
Elizabeth Fee 
Councillor, seat #5 
Aaron Patella 
Councillor, seat #6 
Alexandre-Nicolas Leblanc 
Director-General and Secretary-
Treasurer, Emergency Measures 
Coordinator, Access to documents, 
Secretary-Treasurer RIEM 
Daniel Décary 
Assistant Secretary-Treasurer 
Bruno Bélisle 
Secretary-Receptionist 
Marie-Pier Roy 
Inspector -Building and 
Environment 
Fannie Pelletier-Beaudry 
Supervisor – Public Works 
Dany McKelvey 
Employees – Public Works 
Scot Fergusson 

Business hours 
Monday through Thursday 
10 a.m. to noon and 1 to 4 p.m. 
Friday 
10 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. 

Contact us 
3125 Capelton Road 
North Hatley (Québec) J0B 2C0 
Telephone: 819 842-2754 
Fax: 819 842-4501 
Email: info@northhatley.org 
communication@northhatley.org 

Website: www.northhatley.org 

Important numbers  
Emergency 911 
SQ 310-4141 or *4141 (cell.) 
Road conditions 511 
Urgence-santé 811 

S 

DONATION OF NON-PERISHABLE 
FOOD ITEMS 

 
As the Holiday Season approaches, there is an ongoing local collection 
of non-perishable food items for the less fortunate. 
 
Items can be dropped off at the back of St. Elisabeth Church in a 
hamper available at all times for the collection, until Wednesday, 
December 12, 2018. 
 
For further information, please contact Noëlla Dawson. 
 
We sincerely thank you for your generosity. 

The municipal offices 
will close for the 

Holiday Season from 
December 24, 2018 to 

January 2, 2019 
inclusively. 

 

January 14 
February 4 
March 4 
April 1 
May 6 
June 3 

July 8 
August 5 
September 9 
October 7 
November 4 
December 2 

The meetings will be held at the North Hatley Community Centre, 
3127, chemin Capelton, at 7 p.m. 

mailto:info@northhatley.org
mailto:communication@northhatley.org
http://www.northhatley.org/
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ESTRIA CONCERTS AT ST. ELIZABETH CHURCH 

  
The Estria concert season continues in 2019 with two presentations at the St. Elizabeth Church in February 
and March 2019.   
 
The presentation of À tour d’anches will take place on Saturday, February 16th at 3 pm with three musicians 
on stage: Étienne de Médicis on oboe; Pauline Farrugia on the clarinet and saxophone; and Tristan Longval-
Gagné at the piano.  A wonderful selection of romantic and virtuosic works will be on the menu by 
composers Robert Schumann, Franz Schubert, Francis Poulenc, Johann Kalliwoda, Jacques Ibert and 
Eugène Bozza.   
 
Saturday, April 6th at 3 pm the production of All Good Things … will close Estria’s 20th and final season.  On 
this occasion, flautist Myriam Genest-Denis, bassoonist Karine Breton, and horn player Maude Lussier will 
join Mr. De Médicis, Mrs. Farrugia and Mr. Longval-Gagné in a program of works for woodwind quintet and 
piano by the composers Antoine Reicha, Georges Bizet (Carmen Suite), Albert Roussel, Francis Poulenc and 
Maurice Ravel. 
 
To mark the event, everyone who attends the concert will receive a gift of the Estria Quintet’s two CDs 
(ATMA Classique) and a celebratory glass will be served after the concert.   
 
The price of admission for each concert is $15 general admission 

$10 for students/60+ (free admission for children). 
 

Reserve your spots at 819-842-1072 or at estria@cgocable.ca 

  
 

 

 

SANTA CLAUS IS COMING TO NORTH HATLEY 
 

Santa Claus is coming to Dreamland Park, Sunday, December 23 at 5:30 p.m.  Come meet 
and welcome him! 

 
Planning to take pictures? Please send us your best ones at susan@pied.nu. You never know, 
either your child (or grandchild) could be in an issue of the Village and Townships newsletters! 

 
The event is organized by the North Hatley Community Centre with the much appreciated help 
of the fire-fighters. 

 

mailto:estria@cgocable.ca
mailto:susan@pied.nu


 
 

EMERGENCY EXIT 
 
An important reminder to always clear your 
balcony and doorways of snow following a 
snowfall. 
 
A second exit should be cleared of snow at all 
times in case of an emergency. 

 

 

 

CLEAR ACCESS TO  
FIRE HYDRANTS 

 
The Fire Department and Public Works Department would 
like to remind you that it is very important that access to 
fire hydrants (1-metre circumference around the hydrant) 
always be cleared of snow from your property.  
 
Quick access to the hydrants in the event of an 
emergency is essential at all times. 

 

 

OVERNIGHT PARKING 
 

A reminder that in keeping with by-law # 
2018-611, overnight parking is prohibited on 

all public roads and in the municipal parking 
lot during the winter season, from November 

1 to April 1, between 11 p.m. and 7 a.m. 
 
All illegally parked vehicles will be towed 
away at the owner’s expense and are 

subject to a fine. 
 

We thank you for your cooperation. 

 

 

SNOW REMOVAL 
 
Please note that in accordance with municipal 
regulations, it is forbidden to dump snow from 
your property onto the road, the sidewalks, 
into the lake and onto any municipal property.  
 

Please do not leave your garbage and recycling 
bins at the side of the road so as not to hinder 
snow removal and to avoid damage to your 
bins. 
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CHRISTMAS LIGHTS 

 
 Use CSA, ETL or UL certified decorative light 

brands; 

 Check manufacturer instructions before stringing 

holiday lights; 

 Make sure that all holiday lights are in good 
working condition. Do not string lights if the wire 

is damaged or dried out, if the sockets are 
cracked or if strings are frayed or connections 

unstable; 

 Replace all defective bulbs; 

 Avoid bulbs touching the power cord connection 
or any other electrical cord; 

 Do not cover strung lights with fabric, paper or 

other type of material; 

 Avoid using string lights other than during the 
Holiday Season. They are not designed to be 
used on a long-term basis. 



 
 

 

Services provided by Community Aid 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For more information, please contact Community Aid at 819 821-4779 or Judy Bean at 819 842-2995. 
 

Judy Bean, Meals on Wheels 
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WINTER COMPOSTING 

 

As of November 9, compost bin collection 
takes place once a month only.  

 

To prevent compost items from freezing and 
sticking to the bin, compostable liners can 
be purchased at a number of stores. You 
can also place a piece of flat cardboard at 
the bottom of your empty bin to avoid 
freezing and sticking of any compost 
material.  
 
We also recommend that you avoid 
disposing of liquids in your brown bin. 

 

 

Trash bin: 
 Garland (metallic or laminated); 

 Wrapping paper (metallic or laminated); 

 Gift bags (metallic or laminated); 

 Christmas lights (recyclable at ecocentres); 

 Artificial Christmas tree (recyclable at ecocentres).  
 

 
 

Recycling bin: 
 Tissue paper; 

 Plastic tablecloth (cleaned and placed in a plastic bag); 

 NON-laminated paper gift bags (with ribbon or cord 
handle removed). 

 

Compost bin:  

 Soiled paper tablecloths; 

 Paper napkins; 

 NON-laminated cardboard dishes; 

 Compostable dishes identifed as such 

WASTE MANAGEMENT 

 Meals on Wheels (Monday & 
Wednesday) 

 Blood pressure clinic 
 Foot care clinic 
 Friendly visits  

 

 Community meals 
 Social events 
 Shopping 
 Support for caregivers 
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